TOWN OF ST. JOE ~ COUNTY OF DEKALB ~ STATE OF INDIANA ~ST. JOE TOWN BOARD MEETING~ June 4, 2024

The executive meeting was called to order at 6:29pm by Randy Drake. Pledge of Allegiance- Randy Drake.

EXECUTIVE ORDER OF BUSINESS:

Mary Simcox updated the meeting updates:

Dave burns has been contacted regarding residents' agreement signature and a quick claim deed to the town for his wetland owned properties.

Mary Simcox reached out to Daniel regarding working with Rob Goldner to resolve related land restoration project.

Daniel Davidhizar read aloud the e-mail from Randy Drake about Rob Goldner's situation he has acquired Thompson Smith as his legal attorney. Daniel would be interested in buying out the land to continue this project, Zebulon Griggs Would like to use the property as well for the wetland project once we've situated the use of the land. Eric Webber stated that if there is going to be a lawsuit then we need to be presented that in writing from Thompson Smith.

Angela Snyder presented meeting minutes for the may meeting. Randy Drake motioned to approve the May 21st 2024 meeting minutes, Daniel Davidhizar seconded the motion, all ayes cast.

Riverside cemetery fence has been picked up from bakers and is in the garage the tools will be purchased and they will begin restoring the paint and rust so it can be installed at the cemetery.

The Memorial Day service at the cemetery went well the veterans seem to really enjoy it.

Randy Drake brought a volleyball net to replace the one at the park that seems to have damage come he would like to get different eye hooks to put the net up at the park to keep it from getting damaged further.

The water meter at the trailer park is planned to be installed by Justin Sanders he will be getting it installed this month in June once his schedule allows it.

Heather Johnson has planted flowers around the town signs, and it looks beautiful the town will be reimbursing her for the amount of money she spent on the flowers themselves as previously planned.

517 Washington St. Needs mowed it is currently vacant. Randy Drake would like to write a note and post it on the door for notification said the town can mow it. A tree fell over in the empty lot on Harrison St. And needs to be removed before the town can mow. One of the board members needs to stop by and knock on the door or the employees can let the homeowner next door know that their tree needs picked up so that the mowing can be done.

Randy Drake asked Eric Webber about annexing the school, and annexing the houses that are on the towns water by the park. Eric Webber suggested reaching out to the homeowners and asking for consent to annex because that is a much faster process.

ADJOURN:

Randy Drake made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:28pm. Daniel Davidhizar seconded the

motion. All ayes cast.

Respectfully submitted:

Angela Snyder, Clerk Treasurer

Randy Drake, President

Daniel Davidhizar, Member

Zebulon Griggs, Member